
Pupils eligible for free bus travel under 
the Young Persons’ Free Bus Travel Scheme
must present a valid/working National
Entitlement Card (bus pass) when travelling.

Every journey made must be recorded so
that the Scottish Government can pay bus
operators. Tapping  your pass when you
board the bus each time you travel
makes this possible.

If you cannot present a valid pass
or alternative means of payment,
the driver can refuse travel.

Need a new orreplacement card?Scan the QR code
freebus.scot/how-to-apply

Learn more about the terms and conditions of the 
Young Persons’ (Under 22s) Free Bus Travel Scheme at
transport.gov.scot/concessionary-travel/under-22s-free-bus-travel

Don’t Forget
Your Bus Pass
for free bus travel



Always tap your pass 
when you board the 

bus. This includes the 
bus to school!

Parents/carers should 
ensure their child can 

pay the fare if their 
bus pass is not 

accepted – please 
make sure they have 

access to an 
alternative payment 

method.

If your pass is faulty, 
damaged, or lost, you 

will be required to pay 
using an alternative 

method (e.g. contactless 
card/device or cash 

fare).
Have a back-up bus 
fare and keep it in a 

safe place in your 
school bag, or a 

separate section in a 
purse or wallet, so 

you’ve always got it 
handy.

To help make your journeys to
school easy and stress free,
please follow these top tips:
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